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  First and foremost, I want to thank all you from District 3 for your continued sup-

port.  I know that these are unusual times that we are living through, but I know that with 

all of your dedication, sacrifices and caring for one another, we will come out of this a bet-

ter and safer community.   Your feedback, suggestions and encouragement always helps 

me better serve our community.  

  

 Prior to the shut down of the State Legislature on March 17, 2020, I was assigned 

to the House Select Committee on Covid19 by Speaker Scott Saiki and have been partici-

pating in these meetings along with industry and community leaders around the State.  

We have been diligently working and planning on how to open Hawai’i while ensuring the 

safety of everyone. As we work through these issues, the Governor and his pandemic re-

sponse team have released a timeline on the plans to safely re-open Hawai’i.  I have in-

cluded the timeline and charts that have been released by the Governor’s office.   Each 

stage would require 14 days of observation before progressing to the next level, while 

keeping in mind that movement along the timeline could be forward or backward depend-

ent on the situation and Covid19 cases.  

  

 I kindly ask for all my constituents to continue to follow general CDC protocol to 

prevent the spreading of germs. 

 

 Wash your hands often with soap and water for a least 20 seconds.  

 Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 

 Stay home when you are sick and seek medical care. 

 Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash 

 Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 

 Clean and disinfect frequently touch objects and surfaces. 

 

 

  

  



 
Waiākea-Uka Community Center Funding 

 

 

 For many years I have worked tirelessly to create a safer environment for users 
of the Waiākea-Uka Park and facilities.  In the 2015 Legislative Session, I was able to  
secure funding to implement the first phase of my vision for this project which was 
to purchase an adjacent property where a safer parking option could be built.  Work-
ing jointly with Councilwoman Sue Lee Loy and the Parks & Recreation staff, the pur-
chase of the property took place in June 2018.  The vision included new parking fa-
cilities and a new community center for the area.  Due to the high traffic in the area, 
I felt that it was of utmost importance to get a new parking lot completed so that 
park users watching games or utilizing the gym would no longer feel the need to 
park along ‘Āinaola Drive.  The parking on ‘Āinaola Drive creates a safety hazard for people 
driving on ‘Āinaola Drive, crossing the street and reduces sight distances for people driving on 
‘Āinaola Drive attempting to exit Ho‘ohoaloha Street.   

 During the re-opening of this current legislative session from May 11 - May 21, 
2020,  HB2725 HD1 SD1 has included a total of 6.4 million dollars in general obli-
gation bond funding as the State’s portion of the shared costs with the County of 
Hawaii at a 3:1 ratio.  These funds along with Hawai’i’s County portion, will cover 
the costs for the design and construction of a new parking lot, plans and designs for 
a new community center building and plans and designs for a baseball field reloca-
tion for the lower ball field along with a new adjoining parking lot.  Funding is also 
included for any necessary ground and site improvements, repair, refurbishment, 
renovation and/or new construction for this project.  Once completed this will vastly 
improve the safety of all park users and creates a safer environment for the commu-
nity. 
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